
Deans Council 
January 12, 2021 

Minutes  
 
The Deans Council met on Tuesday, January 12 from 8:30-10:00 a.m. via Zoom.  Those present 
were Austin Agho (Chair), Tammi Dice, Gail Dodge, Stuart Frazer, Kate Hawkins, David 
Metzger, Brian Payne, Kent Sandstrom, Ben Stuart, Jeff Tanner, Bonnie Van Lunen, and Robert 
Wojtowicz.  Jane Dané attended as a guest. The following agenda items were discussed. 
 
1. The December 8 minutes were approved. 
 
2. Enrollments for Spring, Summer and Fall 2021 
 

Jane Dané provided information on enrollments for spring, summer and fall 2021.   
 
• For spring 2021, total enrollment is up 1.5% in headcount and down 0.3% in FTE.  A 

breakdown of spring enrollment by college can be found in the documents provided 
by Ms. Dané.  

• While it is still early, total enrollment is down 23% in headcount and down 21.5% in 
FTE for summer 2021.  A media push is planned by March.  The guidance for 
summer is to offer mostly online instruction. 

• For fall 2021, freshman and transfer applications are down, and graduate applications 
are up.  The guidance for fall is to plan for more face-to-face course offerings.  Ms. 
Dané asked the Deans to communicate the guidance to chairs and faculty.  She noted 
that the University is planning for students in residence halls in the fall. 
 

3. Possible Development of a Report/Dashboard to Allow Chairs to Quickly Scan the Key 
Numbers from the Student Opinion Surveys Soon After Each Semester for Each Section 
of Each Course 
 
Gail Dodge 



o Will residence halls be open for students who need on-campus housing? 
o Can the students be tested? 

 


